
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

June 26, 1944 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met 

in special session at 10 o'clock A.M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were Carson, Harris, Robb, Boston, Treece, 

Campbell and President Hoisington. Also present were City Manager 

Brownson, City Attorney Banks and City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that the usual 24-hour notice of call for special meeting 

be waived. Motion carried. 

 

 The meeting was called for the purpose of considering further 

the removal of the buildings of C.C.C. Camp Dg-2-C. A letter was 

read from Rep. Rockwell stating that there was considerable 

confusion in Washington over the imminent need of these buildings 

for agriculture interests. Messrs. Walker, Luellen and Woods, 

representing the Chamber of Commerce; Mr. Scatterday and Mr. Peck 

of the Forest Service; Messrs. Hallam and Beede, representing the 

Beet Growers; Mr. Talley, President of the Mesa Co. Farm Labor 

Assn.; Mr. Miller, of the Sebastiani Canning Co.; Messrs. 

Echternach and Toothacre, representing the Peach Growers, and Mr. 

Tilton, the Overall Labor Committee, all spoke in connection with 

the removal of the buildings from Camp Dg-2C. Those who 

represented the agriculture groups felt that the buildings should 

not be moved. The other representatives felt that the immediate 

need was for lumber and that the buildings should be moved to a 

lumber camp. 

 

 The matter of closing the City Hall on July 3rd was brought 

up and discussed. It was moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by 

Councilman Carson that the City offices close on Monday July 3rd. 

Motion carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


